
Welcome to Year 5! 

 

Dear Parents and Carers,  

 

We hope that you all enjoyed a relaxing summer holiday. It has been a fabulous week; 

we have enjoyed welcoming all of your children and they have made us very proud with 

the fantastic way they have adapted to the school day again! We appreciate that this 

has been a very different year in more ways than one and wish to reassure you that we 

have worked hard to ensure that the children have a safe, happy and relaxed start to 

their new school year.  We understand that there is a lot to take on board in these 

first few weeks and so have outlined some key information for you which we hope will 

make things clear. 

 

Holly Staffing:  

 

Teachers – Mrs Bindon (Mon – Wed am) and Mrs Kennedy (Wed pm to Fri) 

         Mr Mayling will be teaching PE on Tue and Thur 

 

Teaching Assistants: 

Mrs Farmer (HTLA); Mrs Doolan (Mon and Wed); Mrs Stoneman (Tue)  

 

Timings of the school day – Y5: 

 

 
      

Reading Books: Reading records and school books will no longer go home but time will be 

allocated in the school week, for children to read and complete a record of what they 

have read at home. We ask for your support in ensuring that children read for at least 

10-15mins each day. This can be a book from home and should be seen as a chance for 

children to ‘read for pleasure’. All age equivalent reading material will be covered in 

whole class daily guided reading sessions. Children should not bring their own books to 

school.  

 

 P.E: At the moment the arrangements for P.E. are different and children will need to 

come to school in their PE kit on their allocated days for PE, children will need to 

ensure that they wear appropriate clothing in respect of the weather conditions so may 

choose to wear black leggings or track suit bottoms. They will wear their PE t-shirt and 

their school jumper and may wear trainers/plimsolls. Your child will need to come to 

school in PE kit on TUESDAYS and THURSDAYS. Please make sure earrings are 



either not worn on these days or that your child can confidently remove them and has a 

safe box/envelope to keep them in for the duration of the PE lesson.  

 

Planning and Topic information: A copy of our planning for this year, will be sent home 

shortly as will a brief overview of the main topics and subjects we will be covering in Y5 

during the first part of this Autumn term.  

 

Homework:  

In these differing times, homework is under review as schools are expected to reduce 

the amount of things moving between home and school. Over the next few weeks we will 

be carefully considering the safest methods for homework completion.  

 

Reminders: 

Can we please remind you that hair longer than shoulder-length must be tied back and 

large hair accessories are not permitted.  Drinks bottles for the classroom must be 

labelled should contain only water. 

 

Internet Safety: 

We would like to flag up the importance of internet/computer/mobile-phone safety as 

the children will be using ICT a great deal in their research this year. If you wish to 

find out more about this, these websites may be useful: http://www.thinkuknow.co.uk 

or http://ceop.police.uk/ We also ask for your support in knowing which APPS and 

facilities your child uses on their mobile phone (if relevant) and to remind them about 

making appropriate and safe comments via TicToc/ WhatsApp channels should they use 

these.  

 

Walking home letters:  

Since we had so many letters/notes/emails/verbal consents for children to walk home 

alone, the office have now sent home an official permission slip, which must be signed 

and will be kept on record in the office. This is to ensure we are keeping your children 

safe. 

 

We hope this has given you some key information. Please remember that you can always 

email us at holly@st-margarets.torbay.sch.uk if you have any questions and we will do 

our best to get back to you as soon as possible.  

 

Many thanks for your continued support  

 

Mrs Bindon and Mrs Kennedy 
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